Florida Chapter of The Wildlife Society

Summer Board Meeting

U.S. Forest Service Seminole Ranger Station, Umatilla, Florida

30 July 2003

DRAFT

Attendees: Carrie Sekerak, Jay Exum, John Humphrey, Paul Moler, Steve Stiegler, Arnold Brunell, John Morgan, Dale Gawlik

Absent: None

	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order
	President Carrie Sekerak called the meeting to order at 1015
	

	Reading of the Winter Board Meeting Minutes
	Motion to approve with editorial revisions
	Approved 

	Report of Treasurer
	Overall budget changes:

Arnold Brunell reported that the Chapter had a $178 net loss but that didn’t include a $4,000 deposit to the hotel, which we just received.  Current net change was $3,822 including the $4,000 deposit.  This brings our current balance, as of 29 July 2003, to $19,027.  

Spring Conference:

Expenses came to $4,371 and income was $8,229 for a net profit of $3,857.  Of this profit, $2,000 came from sponsorships.  In the past, the Chapter has tried to have registration fees cover meeting costs and sponsorship to generate profit.  This Spring Conference generated more income from registration than others.  There was discussion of whether the Chapter should try to keep registration fees as low as possible or keep it as a relatively constant rate and possibly make a profit in some years.  The Board felt that as long as registration didn’t get too high (e.g., $120) then it wouldn’t reduce attendance.  

Annual summary of income and expenses:

The purchase costs of cozies were known but the income generated from sales was lumped into the Spring and Fall meeting income because of the way that registration payments are recorded.  The Vice President, Jay Exum, will have ad hoc committee under fund raising for shirt and cozie sales and have Steve Rockwood continue as Chair.  At future meetings sales income will be separated from expenses and reported to the Treasurer.  
	Accepted

	OLD BUSINESS
	
	

	U.S. Forest Service National Roadless Area Conservation Policy
	Carrie Sekerak reported the Forest Service preferred alternative for Florida National Forests (~1 mill acres) was a policy as close as possible to the wishes of consumptive users (motorized vehicle users).  The Chapter has previously discussed providing review and comment on the Environmental Impact Study (EIS) for each National Forest.  Arnold suggested that the Board go beyond getting updates and decide whether to take action.  There is a coalition of nongovernmental organizations such as the National Audubon Society, Nature Conservancy, and Defenders of Wildlife that our Chapter could join with.  However, there was some concern that the Chapter must not be associated with advocacy and “spin”.  It may be possible to share discussion and data with coalition but not sign on as a group.  The Chapter Strategic Plan gives guidance under Goal 5 for providing information to influence policy decisions.  The Chapter can provide information on a web site, contact other nongovernmental organizations, and establish a committee to make comments on EIS.  Because of Carrie’s possible conflict of interest as a Forest Service employee, it was suggested that she refrain from joining the EIS review committee.  The committee would be structured as an ad hoc under the Conservation Committee with a single Coordinator to interact with Pete David, the Conservation Committee Chair.  Several people were mentioned as candidates for the Coordinator position (e.g., Ron Labisky or John Vance).  
	

	Feral Cat Policy Committee


	Carrie Sekerak reported that Brian Scheick is committee Chair.  It is a most active and proactive committee with a very comprehensive website that promotes information exchanges and discussion.  Carrie represented the Chapter at a recent Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FFWCC) public meeting.  Many other Chapter members were present representing their respective agencies.  Carrie gave the Chapter’s position as supporting the FFWCC position.  The committee wants the Chapter to send a letter to each Florida county commissioner as well as several letters addressing specific committee.
	

	Scholarship Committee
	Carrie said a letter announcing scholarship availability would be sent around to Universities soon.  
	

	COWCH
	Paul Moler reported that although the TWS website implies a professional film crew will be used for interviews, there is only a limited amount of $ available from TWS for this purpose.  However, TWS personnel indicated that a standard VCR camera and a novice photographer would be fine.  At a previous Chapter meeting it was suggested that the Student Chapter take lead on this project.  
	Carrie will check to see if equipment is available to students and they are willing to travel for interviews.  

	Black Bear Working Group
	This group is comprised of stakeholders from a variety of agencies.  Carrie reported that John Wooding has been our Chapter Representative but he is stepping down.  Bernice Constantin is assuming duties of Chapter Representative on the Working Group.
	

	FFWCC Sensitive Species Listing Criteria
	Paul Moler reported that nothing has changed; the stakeholder group hasn’t made any progress.  Panama City Crayfish, which is currently listed as Species of Special Concern, may be an issue for wetland development in the area.
	

	FLTWS Strategic Plan


	Paul reported that during the comment period for the Strategic Plan, members suggested striking the dates and providing an introductory paragraph that explains the purpose and need.  Paul provided a draft paragraph similar to that in the TWS Strategic Plan.  There was discussion of whether the Plan should be reviewed every 2 or 3 years.  The Board agreed it should be subject to modification every 2 years to coincide with each new Board.  Arnold suggested that we change wording to show that the review in 2005 will be the initial review.  Many of the new responsibilities under the Strategic Plan are conducted by committees.  It was suggested that committee names and responsibilities would be more easily grasped if it were developed into a flowchart or a list showing duties.  The Board can then decide whether it needs the Certification committee and whether there is a need for any new committees such as a budget committee.  The Board also needs to investigate what is involved to formalize the new committee structure.  Arnold mentioned that one thing not done under committees that could be acted upon by the Board would be the hiring of an Executive Director.    
	Paul volunteered to do 3B I.  Carrie will develop committee structure list.

	NEW BUSINESS
	
	

	TWS 2003 National meeting
	Carrie will attend as Chapter President.  Board members John Humphrey and Jay Exum will also attend with reimbursement from employers.  Carrie’s travel will be paid by her employer so the $500 Chapter allowance can be used by someone else.  All Board members except Arnold declined the $500.  Arnold will consider it.  If all Board memberships decline then money should go to someone who is very active, such as Pete David or Steve Rockwood.  
	

	Theodore Roosevelt Conservation Partnership
	Carrie reported that this group supports preserving the hunting heritage.  Chapter was asked to be an affiliate.  Carrie responded tentatively yes after being assured that the Chapter name would not be associated with an issue.  Chapter must have right to decide on a case-by-case basis whether we will support an issue.  Carrie will clarify this with the group in the form of a letter to that effect.
	

	2003 Fall Meeting
	Jay Exum proposed having a Spring or Fall meeting in South Florida to focus on Everglades issues.  It was suggested that the Spring Meeting should be in central Florida but the Fall meeting could be in more extreme locations.  Key Largo would be a good South Florida location because it could include trips to offshore, estuary, and freshwater Everglades ecosystems.  A tentative schedule is a social on Wednesday (Oct 13) evening, Business meeting (including Strategic Plan) Thursday AM, Field trip/workshop Thursday PM, and a Field trip/workshop Friday AM.  Hugh Boyter at FFWCC is the new Newsletter Editor and he could provide members with a preliminary announcement of the meeting.  John Humphrey and Dale Gawlik will work with Jay on logistics.  
	

	2004 Spring Conference
	There was no decision on time or location yet.
	

	Farm Bill Workshop
	Carrie reported that TWS sent the Chapter a letter asking for money to develop a workshop to train technical people for implementation of the new Farm Bill.  
	Approved a motion by Paul Moler to provide TWS with $100

	Meeting adjourned 1502
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